
The Corporation of the City of Kenora 
 

By-law Number 109 - 2022 
 

A By-Law to Authorize the Execution of an Agreement with Behr 
Integrated Solutions Inc. for the Development of a Fire Master Plan 

and Community Risk Assessment 
 

Whereas Council desires to have a Fire Master Plan and Community Risk Assessment 
tailored for its needs to include a ten (10) year strategic plan that provides short-term and 
long-term guidance for the City of Kenora Fire & Emergency Services; and 
 
Whereas Behr Integrated Solutions Inc was the successful proponent for the development 
of this plan; and 
 
Whereas it is deemed necessary and expedient to execute an agreement between Behr 
Integrated Solutions Inc. and the Corporation of the City of Kenora with respect to the 
development of this plan; and 
 
Whereas at a Council meeting held on July 19, 2022 authorization was given to enter into 
an agreement with Behr Integrated Solutions Inc.;  
 
Now Therefore the Council of the City of Kenora enacts as follows: 
 

1. That authorization is hereby given for the City of Kenora to enter into an agreement 
with Behr Integrated Solutions Inc. in accordance with the agreement hereto 
attached.  

 
2. That the Mayor and Clerk of the Corporation of the City of Kenora are hereby 

authorized to execute the Agreement on behalf of the City of Kenora in accordance 
with the terms and conditions set out therein and to affix the Seal of the Corporation 
thereto. 

 
3. That this by-law shall come into force and be in effect from and after the final 

passing thereof. 
 

By-Law Read a First and Second Time this 19th day of July, 2022 
By-Law   Read a Third and Final Time this 19th day of July, 2022 

 
                 The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 

 
 

                      ___________________________________  
                                                                     Daniel Reynard, Mayor 

 
                      ___________________________________ 

                                                                      Heather Pihulak, City Clerk 


